Homework Tasks (Year 5):

- **Comprehension:** Please complete and mark 'Lucy Gray' on pg.2 and 3 of this file. Answers can be found on pg.4. Your responses should be recorded in your Homework Jotter provided by school.
- **GPS:** Please read 'Paris Climate Agreement' on pg.5 of this file then answer and mark the 'Text' and 'Punctuation' questions on pg. 6 and 7. Answers can be found on pg.8. Please use these to help work out how to answer any questions you are unsure about. Your responses should be recorded in your Homework Jotter provided by school.

Please ensure your completed homework is handed in at school on Wednesday 18th December.

- Spelling: A spelling test on Autumn 2 Week 6 list of words will take place Friday 15th.
 The list of words is available separately on the Woodpecker Class page of the school website. Please log onto Spelling Shed to support practice at home.
- **Multiplication Facts:** A test of a variety of multiplication facts will take place every **Thursday**. Please practise all facts up to 12 x 12.
- **Reading:** You are expected to do **at least 20 minutes** of independent reading at home, **every day**. *Please remember to log all new books read both those at home and at school in our class reading log as there are no home reading records in Woodpecker Class*:



Lucy Gray

Based on the poem by William Wordsworth

For many years, wherever I travelled across the moors, I heard tell of a Lucy Gray. Each time, the details differed slightly, but the story never wavered. This suddenly became more relevant this past week as I made my way across the wide moor to the south of my house. There, over the rough and weathered landscape, I happened to see a solitary child skipping as if at play. Not once did she look back, and soon the ghostly spectre had disappeared from my sight. Of course, I chased it as far as I could until I could no longer see its ethereal majesty. As if it had never been, it disappeared atop an old wooden bridge.

The fire in my hut had burnt almost to ashes by the time I returned home, and the sparks barely leapt above the logs. It didn't matter. So enraged was I by the sighting of that sweet girl that I was burning up. I thought back to what I had been told on my travels. I tried my hardest to recall the legend of Lucy Gray as best I could, though by then old age and time had left their mark.

Many winters ago (some say more than a hundred) the sweet young girl by the name of Lucy Gray was out working in the snow-covered fields with her father, a farmer. They'd been working long past midday when her father took to his feet and glanced at the sky.

"There's a storm coming tonight, Lucy, a bad one. Take this lantern and go find your mother down in the town. She will need your help to guide her through the snow."

Nodding her head in obeisance, his daughter replied, "Of course, father. It's scarcely afternoon, the clock has only just struck two. I can't even see the moon in the sky yet, there should be plenty of time."

Little did they know that their confidence was to be their undoing. Her father set back to his chores and Lucy headed off to find her mother, lantern in hand and playfully kicking up the powdery snow. The sound of her giggling as it rose like smoke drifted away on the hills.

Unfortunately, the storm broke long before Lucy reached the town. Thunder crashed across the moor - the falling snow formed an impenetrable white fog that stung the eyes and caught in the throat. Lucy's father managed to make it back to their house, where he found his wife alone. Fearing for their daughter's safety, they took to the moor themselves, but their cause was hopeless. All night, the wretched parents wandered

far and wide, shouting for their lost sweetheart, yet every word was swallowed whole by the blizzard. In the end, there was nothing to guide them: neither sight nor sound.

Walking out onto the moor the following morning, Lucy's parents wept. Crying to the heavens that they would meet once more, they staggered back towards their hut. Out of the corner of her eye, the mother saw a set of footprints. With renewed hope, they set about following the indentations until, finally, they disappeared on the wooden bridge, a furlong from their door.

The same bridge on which I lost sight of the ghostly apparition earlier this week. It is said around these parts that you yet may see the fawns at play, or the hares hopping around on the green. And yet, no matter how hard you try, the sweet face of Lucy Gray shall never more be seen. After my experience this week, maybe I am just lucky.

INFERENCE FOCUS

- 1. How did the author feel when he saw the ghost in the first paragraph? How do you know?
- 2. Why do you think he was so angry when he returned to his hut?
- 3. Why does he think he is lucky at the end of the poem?

VIPERS QUESTIONS

V

What does the word "strolled" tell us about how the author moved across the moors?



How many years ago did Lucy Gray disappear, according to some people?



What does the word "impenetrable" mean in the context of the poem?



Explain why the author thought that the ghost was that of Lucy Gray.



Write a short summary of the story of Lucy Gray.

Answers - Lucy Gray:

- 1. He chased it so he wanted to see it, he was excited or curious
- 2. He'd heard of the legend and wanted to see Lucy Gray
- 3. He has seen Lucy Gray when so many others haven't
- V: He walked slowly or at a comfortable pace
- R: More than a hundred
- V: The falling snow was so thick that you couldn't see through it
- E: It disappeared at the same place where the girl was said to have disappeared
- S: Any suitable summary that focuses on the story of Lucy Gray rather than that of the poem/ author

Paris Climate Agreement

On the 12th of December, 2015, 196 countries signed up to an agreement called the Paris Climate Agreement. Their goal was to work together to keep global warming below 2°C or preferably below 1.5°C, higher than in the late 1880s. It was the first time that so many countries had got together and agreed to take action to limit the impact of climate change.

Every five years, the countries get together and agree on increasingly ambitious actions that they will attempt to carry out. This might be a reduction in harmful emissions, increasing the number of electric cars on the road or other changes that will have a positive impact.

Part of the agreement involves wealthier countries helping poorer countries to meet their targets. While this may seem unfair to some, it is important to remember that climate change, much like the COVID pandemic, is a global issue. We can't make effective changes without everyone working together.



FOCUS ON - TEXT

Match the underline verbs in the sentences to its verb form.

Use each box only once.

196 countries signed up to an agreement called the Paris Climate Agreement.

It was the first time that so many countries had got together.

Every five years, the countries get together to agree on ambitious actions.

present

past

past perfect

1 Identify who or what the underlined pronoun is referring to.

Write your answer in the box.

Part of the agreement involves wealthier countries helping poorer countries to meet their targets.

Q Underline the subordinate clause in the sentence below.

While this may seem unfair to some, it is important to remember that climate change is a global issue.





FOCUS ON - PUNCTUATION

Rewrite the sentence below, replacing the commas with a different punctuation mark.

It is important to remember that climate change, much like the COVID pandemic, is a global issue.

Which sentence has been punctuated correctly? Tick one.

- The 196 countries ambitious actions include reducing harmful emissions' and increasing the number of electric cars on the road.
- The 196 countries ambitious actions' include reducing harmful emissions and increasing the number of electric cars on the road.
- The 196 countries' ambitious actions include reducing harmful emissions and increasing the number of electric cars on the road.
- The 196 countries ambitious actions include reducing harmful emissions and increasing the number of electric cars' on the road.
- Complete the table below.

no contraction apostrophe used	contraction apostrophe used
	can't 🦼
that will	
they will	7
it is	

CHALLENGE

Insert a hyphen into the sentence below.

In 2015, a record breaking 196 countries signed an agreement to limit the impact of climate change.



Answers - Paris Climate Agreement

TEXT

- past 196 countries signed up to an agreement called the Paris Climate Agreement.
 past perfect It was the first time that so many countries had got together.
 present Every five years, the countries get together to agree on ambitious actions.
- 2. their = poorer countries
- 3. While this may seem unfair to some, it is important to remember that climate change is a global issue.

PUNCTUATION

- It is important to remember that climate change much like the COVID pandemic is a global issue.
 It is important to remember that climate change (much like the COVID pandemic) is a global issue.
- 2. 3rd option The 196 countries' ambitious actions include reducing harmful emissions and increasing the number of electric cars on the road.
- cannot = can't that will = that'll they will = they'll it is = it's

CHALLENGE QUESTION:

In 2015, a record-breaking 196 countries signed an agreement to limit the impact of climate change.